
  

Glass Odyssey Corvette Club, P.O. Box 124 Silverdale, WA 98383 Website: www.kitsapvettes.org 

Well, here we are again, 
Thanksgiving is just a few weeks 
away and the Christmas and New 
Years holidays will come and go 
before you know it. As a matter of 
fact, Christmas items have been in 
retail stores for some time. Who 
knows what the future will bring, but 
one thing needs to be done now – 
with winter fast approaching, we 
need to get our Corvettes ready for 
winter driving or with preventive 
maintenance on all major systems 
for the cold wet winter ahead. If you 
plan to store your Corvette this 
winter: fresh oil and antifreeze will 
preserve engine internals (be sure to 
use the correct antifreeze specified 
in the owner’s manual); fuel stabilizer 
will keep the gas from going stale 
and causing expensive repairs to the 
fuel system; and fogging the engine 
with a marine fogging fluid will 
prevent internal corrosion of the 
cylinders and intake system.  
 
The NWACC annual banquet will be 
held on November 1st in Portland, 
OR. At least one GOCC member will 
be receiving an NWACC competition 
award this year. I will announce the 
award and who will receive it at the 
next GOCC meeting. 
 
The next NWACC meeting in 
February will vote on emergency rule 
changes that were put in the 
competition code for this year’s 
NWACC season. GOCC needs to 
vote on these before February.  
 
Speaking of meetings, our January 
GOCC meeting falls on New Year’s 
Day, so let’s discuss moving it to the 
following Thursday, January 8th at 
our November meeting.  
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The OVAC Swap Meet will be held 
on November 1st and 2nd at the 
Kitsap County Fairgrounds. GOCC 
will have a booth so if you have time, 
stop by and say hello. We will be 
recruiting new members and 
providing information about GOCC. 
We will also be selling National 
Corvette Museum merchandise and 
raffle tickets for a 2015 Corvette to 
be raffled off in January. The 
museum sent us three boxes of 
merchandise with the latest Corvette 
fashions and accessories. If you 
cannot make it to the swap meet, I 
will also bring the NCM merchandise 
to our next meeting on November 6th 
so you can purchase items there.  
 
With Thanksgiving approaching, our 
charity for this month will be the 
Central Kitsap Food Bank. 
Emergency food needs are always 
great at this time of year, so if you 
would like to help, plan to bring a 
nonperishable food item to the next 
meeting or a cash donation. Also 
remember that we support the 
Battered Women’s Shelter on a 
continuing basis, so hotel toiletry 
items can be donated at each 
meeting.  
 
In closing, let me share the first of my 
10 rules for Corvette ownership: 
 

1. Always stop and lend 
assistance to a fellow 
Corvette owner who is in 
need. A little kindness goes a 
long way. 

 
So until, next time, enjoy your 
Corvette every chance you get. 
 
Dave Ellingson 
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Upcoming Events and Meetings 
By Michele R., GOCC Events Coordinator  SEE our website for the 
latest info and updates: HERE 

 

 
Nov 

1st (Sat) @ 8:00am - OVAC Swap Kitsap Pavilion   

1st (Sat) NWACC Awards Banquet/Party Portland 6pm 

6th (Thu) @ 5:00pm - Pre-meeting Dinner at Red Robin, Silverdale  

6th (Thu) @ 7:00pm - GOCC Monthly Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #41, Bremerton  

8th (Sat) @ 9:00a - Highway Cleanup, Grey Chevrolet, Port Orchard, Doug Carpenter, 
206.842.1084 / Mobile: 206.799.9119  

8th (Sat) @ 1:00p - GOCC Events Planning Meeting for the next 6 months to 1 year, at HOST 
AND LOCATION NEEDED  

18th (Tue) @ 6:30pm - Executive Board Monthly Meeting, Ellingson's  

22rd (Sat) @ 5:00pm - Annual Thanksgiving Dinner Party  

Dec 

4th (Thu) @ 5:00pm - Pre-meeting Dinner at Red Robin, Silverdale 

4th (Thu) @ 7:00pm - GOCC Monthly Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #41, Bremerton 

6th (Sat) @ 5:00pm - Annual Christmas Dinner Party NEED HOST AND LOCATION 

15th (Tue) @ 6:30pm - Executive Board Monthly Meeting Ellingson's 

Jan 2015 

8th (Thu) @ 5:00pm - Pre-meeting Dinner at Red Robin, Silverdale  

8th (Thu) @ 7:00pm - GOCC Monthly Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #41, Bremerton  

14th (Sat) Game Nite or Cruise or Dinner TBD 

17th (Tue) @ 6:30pm - Executive Board Monthly Meeting, Ellingson's  

Note: See Notices on page 7 and "Did Ya Know" on page 10 for additional events. 

Print This Page 
and put it on your 

Refrigerator 

 
Halloween Party Oct 24th. Thanks to Mary Kay and Keith Welch for making our Party possible. 

http://www.kitsapvettes.org/Events.htm


 
 

Page 3 

   
 
 
 

 

  

Ambassador's Address 
By Dave Ellingson  

NCM:  

I have tickets for the next raffle - This will be a 
2015 Torch Red Coupe.  The drawing date is 
Thursday, January 29, 2015 at 2:00PM Central 
Time.  These will be available at our meeting. 

¶ 6.2 Liter V8 460 HP Engine 

¶ 8-Speed Automatic Transmission 

¶ Multi -Mode Performance Exhaust 

¶ 5-Spoke Chrome Aluminum Wheels with Red 

Calipers 

¶ 2LT Equipment Group with Jet Black Interior, head-

up display, Bose 10-speaker audio system, heated 

and vented seats, and Universal Home Remote 

¶ Chevrolet MyLink Navigation System 

¶ Performance Data & Video Recorder 

¶ Front Vision Camera 

¶ Transparent Removable Roof Panel 

¶ Battery Protection Package 

¶ Corvette Museum Delivery 

News & Information continued on  page 4 

 

News & Information 

-  

NWACC Events:  

Annual Banquet 
Here is the flyer and registration form for the 
Saturday, November 1, 2014 NWACC Awards 
Banquet & Party: 
http://www.nwacconline.com/2014%20PDFs/2014N
WACCBanquetFlyer.pdf 
 
This year the NWACC Awards Banquet is being 
hosted by Rose City Corvettes in Portland at the 
Holiday Inn - Airport off of I-205. 

GOCC is a Member of NWACC 
http://www.nwacconline.com/  

Go On Surprise Us 
Each month, scattered throughout the pages of our 
newsletter, are articles meant for your input, offering an 
invitation to you, dear reader, to become an active 
participant in this magazine. There are any number of ways 
to get your car, your thoughts or both onto these pages. In 
the interest of making it as easy as possible for you to join 
in the fun, I thought it might be helpful to run down a list of 
all the avenues we offer. 
Readersô Replies: We’re always interested in your 
thoughts about the magazine: Email the editor, listed on 
page 1. 
Corvette of The Month: This is where we invite you to 
share your passion for your car with your fellow 
enthusiasts. All we need are one or two high-resolution 
photos of your car (or collect ion of cars), and a little 
background from you on the experience of owning the 
car—how long you’ve had it, where you found it, what 
you’ve done to it and what you love about it. 
Trip or Event: Do you have a great story about a trip or 
event you participated in, it might be a good candidate for a 
one-page feature. 
Did-YA-Know? and Tech Talk: If you’ve discovered a 
missing piece of automotive history, or have some wisdom 
about operating or maintaining Corvettes,  this is the place 
to come to.  
For Sale: got something you want to sell? Let us know. 

Tech Talk:  
Last month we listed some checklist items to prepare for 
winter. Make sure your vehicle is ready for winter with these 
additional inspections below. 

¶ Have your battery checked before winter sets in, cold 
weather requires higher amperage to start your 
vehicle than warmer weather and a marginal battery 
may fail during a cold snap leaving you stranded. 

¶ Have your engine oil changed to the correct viscosity 
level for your geographical area along with inspecting 
all fluid levels and having them topped off as needed. 

¶ Make sure your heater is in good working order before 
the cold weather sets in. 

¶ Abs lamp on?  Did you know that if your  anti-lock 
brake lamp is on and your vehicle is equipped with a 
traction control system, that  both your abs and 
traction control systems might be disabled 
compromising the handling of your vehicle?  If the abs 
lamp is on, have it repaired before winter driving. 

¶ If you have a 4 wheel drive vehicle, make sure to test 
the 4 wheel drive system prior to inclement weather.  
There is nothing worse than knowing you have it, to 
find out when you need it, it does not work. 

 
Benchmark Automotive Tire & Service 
8248 NE ST. Hwy104 
Kingston, WA 98346 
(360) 297-6812 
benchmarkauto@msn.com 

http://www.nwacconline.com/2014%20PDFs/2014NWACCBanquetFlyer.pdf
http://www.nwacconline.com/2014%20PDFs/2014NWACCBanquetFlyer.pdf
http://www.nwacconline.com/
http://www.corvettemuseum.org
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News & Information from page 3 

 

 

  

Corvette of the Month:  
Don and Vicki Sandstrom's Black 2001 C5 Convertible 

 

My first ride in a Corvette was when I was 
shopping for my second car.  When I had just 
returned from active duty in the Navy I bought a 59 
Cadillac but then decided I needed a sportier car, 
you know, the girl thing.  It was an early 60’s Vette 
and I was impressed with it even though the 
dealership did not put enough gas in it and I ran 
out of gas on the test drive.  The salesman got 
some more gas and we made it back to the car lot.  
I also test drove a 65 GTO and decided it would 
be nice to have more than two seats for taking 
along friends.  The GTO was very cool and a lot of 
fun.  This was before I met Vicki and had I already 
known her I may have decided that only taking 
one other person places would have been fine.  I 
bought the GTO, but several years later traded it 
in just before we got married so we would have a 
more practical and dependable car.  However, 
Corvettes were always in the back of my mind and 
I hoped to own one at some point in the future.  
Each time we shopped for cars or took a car to the 
service department we always had to at least look 
at any Corvettes that were on the car lot.   

After all the usual life adventures of raising a 
family and making a career, we finally reached 
retirement, still without a Corvette.  Now that we 
only had to provide for ourselves and had the 
extra time to enjoy life, the lure of a Corvette was 
even stronger.  The only thing holding us back 
was the large price tag of a new one and the usual 
high mileage of a used one.  Then one day it 
happened, as if fate had finally had enough of our 
sales resistance and decided to take matters into 
its own hands.  We were a Grey Chevrolet to have 
our Malibu serviced and I had our 2006 Monte 
Carlo SS with us so we could leave the Malibu.  
There were two used Corvettes on the lot, so 
naturally we had to take a look even though we 
just knew they would have too many miles on 
them.  The one that caught my eye was a black 

2001 convertible in excellent shape.  The tag said 
it had only 3939 miles on it, so we had to at least 
test drive it.  That did it, it was love at first sight 
and it drove and looked like a new car.  

It had originally been a Seafair car, so it had all 
the options, including the Z51 suspension 
package, high polish aluminum wheels, head-up 
display, 12 disc CD changer, electronic climate 
control and power telescoping steering wheel. It 
had never been in the rain and it even smelled 
new.  We traded in the Monte Carlo and finally 
had our dream car.  We get many complements 
on this car and have had many requests to carry 
royalty in parades.  Our two biggest events so far 
have been the Torchlight Parade in Seattle and 
the NCM Caravan.  We get an average of around 
27 miles per gallon and all the performance I 
need.  It is great fun to drive down the road and 
get all the waves from other Vette owners, as well 
as the looks from all the others who wish they 
were Vette owners.  Joining Glass Odyssey has 
added a new dimension to our lives and 
introduced us to a lot of new friends, in addition to 
giving us many more reasons to drive our 
Corvette.  We are looking forward to many new 
adventures with the club and sharing the pure joy 
of owning a Corvette, the great American sports 
car. 

Christmas is Coming 

 

Some ideas for the 
kids: 
 
Fisher-Price Power 
Wheels Deluxe 
Corvette 12-Volt 
Battery-Powered Ride-
On - Wal-Mart 

 

New Bright 1:16 RC 
Corvette Vehicle - 
Kohls 

 

Set of 4: 5" 2007 Chevy 
Corvette Z06 1:36 
Scale – Amazon 

News & Information  continued next page  
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C7.R Corvette Racing  
Date Venue Duratn Series Class Car Start Fin 

Jan 25-26 Daytona 24 hrs TUSCC GTLM #3 11 Ret. 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 4 5 

March 15 Sebring 2 hrs TUSC GTLM #3 5 8 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 4 6 

April 12 Long Beach 100 min TUSCC GTLM #3 1 1 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 4 3 

May 3 Laguna Seca 2 hrs TUSCC GTLM #3 1 1 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 4 5 

June 14- Le Mans 24 hrs ALMS GTE Pro #73 2 2 

 15     ALMS GTE Pro #74 4 4 

June 29 Watkins Glen 6 hrs TUSCC GTLM #3 2 1 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 7 4 

July 13 Mosport  TUSCC GTLM #3  1 

   TUSCC GTLM #4  7 

July 25 Indy MS  TUSCC GTLM #3 27 4 

   TUSCC GTLM #4 31 5 

Aug 9 Road America  TUSCC GTLM #3 21 6 

 WI  TUSCC GTLM #4 22 7 

Aug 24 VIR 2 :45h TUSCC GTLM #3 6 7 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 9 9 

Sep 20 COTA 2 hrs TUSCC GTLN #3 7 9 

      TUSCC GTLM #4 9 10 

Oct 4 Road Atlanta 10 hrs ALMS  GT #3 6 8 

      ALMS GT #4 9 4 

The final race of the TUDOR Championship: 
Petit Le Mans Saturday, Oct. 4 from Road 
Atlanta  

in Braselton, Ga. In GT Le Mans (GTLM), Tommy 
Milner and Oliver Gavin posted one of their strongest 
showings of the year en route to a competitive fourth-
place finish in the No. 4 Corvette Racing Chevrolet 
Corvette C7.R. The pairing led four times in class 
before just missing the class podium. It was a 
remarkable charge from a ninth-place qualifying effort. 
Milner picked up two spots at the start and never fell 
back further than seventh. By the two-and-a-half-hour 
mark, Gavin was in podium position. He led for the first 
time about an hour later. 

The No. 3 Corvette C7.R of Antonio Garcia, Jan 
Magnussen and Ryan Briscoe placed eighth in GTLM 
after a promising start that saw Garcia lead at the end 
of his opening triple-stint. A quick stop for fuel and tires 
after the Spaniard's second stint moved the No. 3 
Corvette from fourth to first in class. 
After Garcia's third stint, Magnussen took over in the 

News & Information  continued next page  

 

 

News & Information from page 4 

 

 

  

Corvette but disaster struck almost immediately. The 
leading group of GTLM cars left the pit lane at nearly 
the same time. But the pit exit was closed and a pile-up 
involving a Ferrari, a Porsche and Magnussen resulted 
in significant left-front damage to the No. 3 Corvette. By 
the time Magnussen came back around and the crew 
made its repairs, the car had lost four laps. 
 

More Bucket List Opportunities 
Museum of American Speed 

 
ñHere in the heartland of the United States is the very best 
racing museum in the country.ò -Automobile Magazine  

Founded in 1992 by “Speedy” Bill and Joyce Smith, 
the Smith Collection Museum of American Speed 
is dedicated to preserving, interpreting and 
displaying physical items significant in racing and 
automotive history. The Museum collects, 
preserves and interprets the history of America’s 
pursuit of speed. It is located on the Speedway 
Motors campus, in Lincoln and is one of 
Nebraska's best kept secrets with over 100 years 
of automotive history under one roof. The museum 
holds a large collection of exotic, one of a kind 
racing engines, automobilia, pedal cars, and toys. 
Museum Location: 599 Oak Creek Drive, Lincoln, NE 68528. 

See: https://www.facebook.com/MuseumofAmericanSpeed 

The Muscle Car and Corvette Nationals 
This is the world’s Largest all-indoor specialty show 
devoted to Muscle Cars, dealer-built Supercars, 
and the finest Corvettes. The show fills nearly 
400,000 square feet of exhibit space at the Donald 
E. Stephens Convention Center in Rosemont, 
(greater Chicago), Illinois. In addition to the cars, 
the show features more than 200 automotive 
related vendor spots, a “show within a show” 
featuring Muscle Bicycles, and a wide variety of 
family-friendly activities. Show hours are Saturday, 
November 22, from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m., and Sunday, 
November 23, from 9a.m. to 5 p.m. Please see 
mcacn.com for more information and advance sale 
tickets.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/MuseumofAmericanSpeed
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  Local Club Members Join Corvette 

Caravan to National Museum  
By Gene Stout  
Special to NWautos Seattle Times 

 

About 5,000 Corvettes (including 9 from GOCC) 
gather at the National Corvette Museum in 
Kentucky. (National Corvette Museum) 

The 2014 Corvette Caravan was the road trip of a 
lifetime for Corvette enthusiast Steve Yabroff. The 
Woodinville resident recently led a local group of 
more than 60 gleaming Corvettes and their 
owners on a seven-day, nearly 2,500-mile 
marathon from Kirkland to Bowling Green, Ky. The 
destination: the National Corvette Museum. 

They joined fellow Corvette owners for the 
museum's 20th-anniversary celebration in August. 
The event filled Bowling Green with approximately 
5,000 snarling high-performance cars and 10,000 
enthusiasts from all over the country and around 
the world. 

"It was a bucket-list thing for me," Yabroff says. "I 
had never been on a caravan before, so this was 
all new. We'd been on smaller tours, but never 
anything like this." 
 

Guinness World Record for 
Chevrolet Corvette Memorabilia  

 
By JEREMY GERRARD, jgerrard@journalregister.com 

A shelf busting 2,181 pieces and one man's 40 
year obsession sets a new Guinness World 
Record for the largest collection of Chevrolet 
Corvette memorabilia. 

With toy cars, T-shirts, posters and Pepsi cans, 
Charlie Mallon’s collection of Corvette memorabilia 
sprawled across the gym floor Wednesday 
(04/16/12) at Downingtown West High School.  

Mallon moved the collection from his Downingtown 
home in an attempt to set a Guinness World 
Record for largest collection of Chevrolet Corvette 
memorabilia and he did it with 2,181 pieces.  

“It was an awful lot of work,” Mallon said. “And it’s 
been a lot of years in the making.”  

Mallon began his collection 40 years ago with a 
couple of Corvette miniature cars given to him 
when he was 14 years old.  

From then on, Mallon fell in love with the car, 
eventually owning two of the real things. “It’s a 
two-seater, it’s fast, it’s loud,” Mallon said. Even as 
a child, Mallon said his mother would swear he 
could tell the cars apart by their sound.  

In attendance were representatives from General 
Motors and a local Corvette club who served as 
witnesses to the event and the collections 
authenticity.  

News & Information from page 5 
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  This Month's Club Charity Information 

YWCA Battered Women's Shelter 

The ALIVE Shelter is a confidentially located home operated 
by the YWCA serving abused women and their children since 
1978. 24-Hour Hotline: (360) 479-1980. Please feel free to 
contact Trenna Otis if you have questions concerning this 
shelter. Basically, if you have ANYTHING available to donate 
do not hesitate to give her a call. In addition to items you 
bring to each month's meetings, Trenna will make 
arrangements for pickup of large items, if needed. They are 
always interested in used cell phones, which they erase and 
reprogram to allow for 911 calls only. Ideas for donations 
include: diapers, blankets, clothes, gift cards, and toiletries. A 
wish list of items can be found at: 

http://www.ywcakitsap.org/node/5. 

See pictures at our Facebook page 
www.facebook.com/groups/243089557979/ 

and at our WEBSITE:  
www.kitsapvettes.org 

 

 

 

Note: There is a hidden member number (could be 
Roman Numeral) in the newsletter that will win 

you a free raffle first pick. 

Notices 
Donations to the Raffle Table 

Yours are Needed! 
Bring your raffle donations to the club meeting. 
Thank you to those who provided gifts for the Raffle 
Table: Lance & Trenna Otis, Byron & Pat Faber, 
Don and Vicki Sandstrom, Byron & Sally Kane, 
Craig White and Ken & Susie Lykken. Don’t forget 
to bring some items to the meeting – without your 
donations we don’t get to have fun raffling prizes!   

New & Prospective Members at 
the October Meeting 

New members voted in at the last meeting: 
Charlene Cary (2010 Black Grand Sport Callaway) 

New prospective members include:  

Art Greenberg (C7 on order), 

Welcome to all. 
Invite Corvette Owners to the Club Meetings or to 
Visit our Web Site for more information. 

TECH Day 
Your Pres has offered his garage to do your 
Corvette maintenance services and help you learn 
more about the inner workings of your Corvette.- 
see Dave for details. 

2014 Dues  
Your 2014 dues are due by 1 April! If you are 90 days 
in arrears, bylaws say your benefits are suspended. 

Kindly forward your payment of $48 to  

GOCC, PO Box 124, Silverdale, WA 98383. 

I've Gotta Question:  
Submit your car questions to the Editor and they will 
be discussed in the next issue. Email: 

goccheadsup@gmail.com 

Corvette Nation TV was back on the 

Velocity Channel, 25 October 2014 at 10am ET. 
7am Pacific. Check local listings. 

3D C7 Z06: 
http://www.turbosquid.com/3d-models/2015-
corvette-z06-3d-model/829251# (click on 360) 

Click: May have to 
select hand tool in 

some viewers 

Central Kitsap Food Bank 
The Central Kitsap Food Bank began as a church 
pantry in Tracyton, WA in 1989. Moving to 3537 
Anderson Hill Rd, Silverdale, WA 98383 in April.  

Their mission statement: "We provide food at no 
cost in a caring and respectful manner to people 
in need in our community while preserving the 

dignity of those we serve." 

They are a local, independent food bank and partner with 
seven local food banks and several hot meal programs to 
maximize the generous donations from the community. In 
2011, they served 701,401 pounds of food to 28,619 
individuals in 8,651 households. 190 volunteers donated 9,695 
hours to help. They are the lead agency for the federal 
Commodities Supplemental Food Program; as such, they 
served and/or deliver 30+ pounds of additional food to 600-
650 low-income seniors and children each month.  

Hours: 
Monday 
- Friday 
10 am to 
1:30 pm 

Donations: 
Monday - 
Friday 
9 am to 2 pm 
or by 
appointment 

Address And Phone Numbers: 

3537 Anderson Hill Rd. 

Silverdale, WA 98383 
360-692-9818, 360-308-9575 (fax) 
info@ckfoodbank.org 

 
 
 

Did You Know? 
NCM Insurance is now licensed in 

Washington State?  
Contact: http://www.ncminsurance.com  

or 877.678.7626 
 
 

http://www.ywcakitsap.org/node/5
file:///C:/Users/Lance/Documents/GOCC/GOCC-2014/2014-05/goccheadsup@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/CorvetteNation
http://www.turbosquid.com/3d-models/2015-corvette-z06-3d-model/829251
http://www.turbosquid.com/3d-models/2015-corvette-z06-3d-model/829251
https://www.facebook.com/groups/243089557979
http://www.kitsapvettes.org/
http://www.ncminsurance.com/
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  New Member Key Information  

Interested in becoming a member?  Here are the requirements:  1) Be a Corvette owner, spouse, or 
have a purchase agreement.  2) Have a valid license.  3) Have insurance.  4) Attend 4 club activities, 
meetings or events within a 6 month period.  5) Be voted in and pay dues ($48 a year, prorated based on 
when you join).  6) Enjoy the company and the events!  Membership application and brochures are 
available on our website:  http://www.kitsapvettes.org 

Club Meeting Name Tags:  If you need a member badge submit a high resolution picture of your 
corvette, the year and color to Don A.   

Tour Radio's:  If you would like to purchase your own personal radio they are available for purchase at 
www.TechWholesale.com.  Our radios are Motorola Model RDU2080d or Model RDU2020.  The 
RDU2080d and RDU2020 radios have been discontinued and replaced with the RMU2080d and 
RMU2040 radios. These radios are 100% communication-compatible. The club also owns some for 
check-out during events.  Members can access the Radio guide at http://kitsapvettes.org/members-
only/radio-user-guide.pdf.  GOCC Radio point of contact is Larry F.   

Copies of our current By-Laws and Membership Rosters along with Maps to event locations are 
available in the password protected Members area of our website.   If you can't remember how to access 
the members-only area - contact one of the elected officers.   

Glass Odyssey Corvette Club Facebook Page  If you haven't, you should consider joining our GOCC 
Facebook Group page at  https://www.facebook.com/groups/243089557979/. 

GOCC Club Shirts :  Our Sponsor "Team Sports" has our Glass Odyssey Corvette Logo ready 

for your needs.  Polo shirts with our club insignia embroidered on them are available in Navy 
Blue, Forest Green or Burgundy.  Other colors can be ordered to match the color of your car.  
GOCC has many great, high quality items for your purchase from coolers, shirts, jackets, 
umbrellas, totes and more.  If it has space for our GOCC logo, your name, or anything else you 
would like to embroider on it you can have it added!  Contact Deedee Ellingson or call her at 779-
4414, to check out the catalog, to ask questions, or to get your orders placed. 

 

 
 

NOV 

    

4 Charlene Cary 10 Caeleigh Villarreal 

5 Michael Dosa 26 Cherlene Golitz 

    

GOCC hopes you enjoy your special day!  

 

Are you on FACEBOOK?  Then join our 

GOCC Facebook Group Page at: 

https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/243089557979  

 

Glass Odyssey Corvette Club 
P.O. Box 124 

Silverdale, WA 98383 
E-Mail: 

Webmaster@kitsapvettes.org 
 

Weôre on the Web! 
Visit us at: 

www.kitsapvettes.org 

http://www.kitsapvettes.org/
http://kitsapvettes.org/members-only/radio-user-guide.pdf
http://kitsapvettes.org/members-only/radio-user-guide.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/groups/243089557979/
https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/243089557979
http://www.kitsapvettes.org/
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Glass Odyssey Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes 

Month: October 2, Year:  2014 

 
 
  Call to order – – Meeting held at CK Fire Station #41. 7:05pm 

Roll call – Board members in attendance. Dave Ellingson, Mary K. Welch, Lance Otis, Trenna Otis.  

Approval of Minutes – Motion made and 2nd to approve minutes. Motion passed. 

Hidden number – was missed and it was for the Cooley’s 

Treasurers Report – Finances are satisfactory. Details are available at the Treasure's table. Pill 
Drawing - $216.50 

V.P. Report ï Charlene Cary is voted in as the newest member tonight. Art Greenberg is our 
prospective member. 28 total attendees. 

2 new 2015 Corvettes were ordered by GOCC members at Grey Chevrolet. 

Presidentôs Report - Elections are just around the corner. So if you want to nominate or know 
someone in the club who wants to run for office, please let Dave know. All positions including the 
president and treasurer are open for 2015. Taking Nominations in Dec. 

Refreshments – Thanks to DeeDee & Dave Ellingson, Jim Walsh, Vicki Sandstrom & Mary Kay Welch 
for providing refreshments tonight. 

Raffle Table – Thanks to Lance & Trenna Otis, Byron & Pat Faber, Don and Vicki Sandstrom, Byron & 
Sally Kane, Craig White and Ken & Susie Lykken for bringing raffle items to the table. 

Charity of the Month – Humane Society 

Events Report – LeMay Museum visit on Oct 11th, Halloween Party on Oct 24th, OVAC Swap meet on 
Nov 1st, and Thanksgiving Dinner on Nov 22nd  

Please see events schedule on the GOCC website.  

NCM Report - Len Tucker (NCM former Regional Director & 
current Master Ambassador) came to visit and presented Dave 
with his Master Ambassador Pin, and presented Lance and 
Trenna Otis with the 2nd place plaque in the National Corvette 
Museum newsletter competition. 

NWACC Report – NWACC meeting will be on Sunday Oct 5th. 
The NWACC banquet is being held in Portland Oregon. If 
anyone wants to attend, please let Dave know. 

Old Business – Mary Kay thanked everyone for participating in the cruise to the wild cat sanctuary. 

New Business – none 

Pill Drawing – Dave Van Asten won $245.50 this month. 

Good of the order – Dave Ellingson will do oil changes in his garage. If interested please contact him. 

Meeting adjourned about 9pm. 

Respectfully Submitted by Mary Kay Welch, Secretary 

Newsletter QR Code 

http://www.kitsapvettes.org/
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PLEASE JOIN US AT OUR MONTHLY MEETING 
Held the First THURSDAY of EACH MONTH at 7PM at: Central Kitsap Fire Station  

41- Meadowdale, 7600 Old Military Road NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 

 

 
 
 
 

OUR Sponsors 
If you are interested in sponsoring, please connect 
with our GOCC President or Vice-President. 

 

Origins of the Chequered Flag 
The exact origins of the use of a 
chequered flag to end races are lost in 
history, although there are many 
theories. 
The earliest known photographic 
record of a chequered flag being used 
to end a race was from the 1906 
Vanderbilt Cup race held in Long 
Island, New York. 
A 2006 publication "The Origin of the Checker Flag: 
A Search for Racing's Holy Grail", by Fred Egloff, 
traces the flag's origin to one Sidney Waldon, an 
employee of the Packard Motor Car Company, who 
in 1906 devised the flag to mark "checking stations" 
(now called "checkpoints") along the rally-style 
events of the Glidden Tour. 

Did Ya Know 
Corvette Nation TV is back on the Velocity 
Channel.

Grey Chevrolet has three 2015 Corvettes for 
sale: Stock # 6082, 6089, and 6106. and an 
open allotment for a 2015 Z06. Contact: Joel 
Grey (360) 876-8091. 

Kronium: In Peter Brock's entertaining book  

"Corvette Sting Ray Genesis of an American Icon", he 
writes of Harley Earl's lack of engineering background. 
He was a great stylist, but not an engineer. One such 
"Earlism" was his institutionalized mispronunciation of 
the word "chromium".  

“I think we need a bit more kronium there to accent that 
line, doncha’ gree fellas?” Earl’s quaint mis- 
pronouncement of the word “chromium’, even though it 
had been heard many times, always created some 
embarrassed hesitation. In that instant of silence (did he 
really say kronium?) Earl would turn, expectantly staring 
up at his lieutenants for an answer. All heads would nod 
in silent solemn agreement like puppets. 

Benchmark Auto: 
Schedule Appointment  

Note: The maximum air pressure 
listed on the sidewall of a tire is 
not the correct air pressure for 
your Corvette. Follow Chevrolet's 
published recommendations. 

https://www.facebook.com/CorvetteNation
https://www.facebook.com/CorvetteNation
http://www.demandforced3.com/b/etile_scheduler_popup.jsp?d3cp_exid=benchmarkautomotivetireandservice&d3cp_source=My%20Website

